
EFTPOS NOW AVAILABLE 

We now offer to our Hanwood 
community the convenience of 
using EFTPOS to make all school 
based payments. 
 
Payments can including: 
 
 Excursions 
 School Fees 
 Craft fees 
 Sport Fees 
 Performances 
 School uniforms  
 
We can also take payments over 
the phone. Please contact the 
ladies in the office to make EFT 
payments. 
 
We still also offer cash, cheque 
and POP payments online.  
 
Once we complete the Department 
of Education paperwork, we will 
then be able to accept uniform 
payments and place the funds in 
trust for the P&C. The funds will 
then be transferred into their 
account as appropriate. 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
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Farewell and best wishes …. 
Sadly, we see three (3) of our teachers leave our Hanwood family.  

We wish Mr Gary Workman all the very best in his 
upcoming position as the new principal at Yenda Public 
School. Gary will be truly missed by teachers, students 
and parents alike. For the last two years Gary has been 
taking on a larger administrative role at our school in 
preparation for this time. I just wasn’t prepared for it to 
come so fast. We will remain in close contact with Gary 
as he will be bringing Yenda on board with our 
professional learning model as one of the participating 
schools I mentioned earlier. Gary very much deserves this promotion and I 
am so proud to be a small part of his growth and development as a leader. 
Yenda is in great hands. Gary, on behalf of our entire school community, I 
thank you for your dedication and commitment to our students, staff and 
myself over the past 6 years. Words cannot express your impact on us all. 

Mrs Lindsay Marsh and her husband Josh will be relocating to Bathurst as 
Josh has accepted a position in the NSW Police Force. Lindsay completed 
her internship at Hanwood prior to being employed as a very valuable 
teacher on our team. The work Lindsay has undertaken from being a 
Kindergarten teacher to her current role on the Learning 
and Support team and her impact on all her students 
has been outstanding. This year Lindsay has 
predominantly worked with students from non-English 
speaking backgrounds – at times taking over my office 
as a learning space. Lindsay and Josh will be greatly 
missed from our school and the wider Griffith 
community. We wish them every success and 
happiness on their journey ahead. 

Mrs Angela Powys, her husband Chris and brother, Dan will be relocating to 
Albury. Both Angela and Chris have teaching appointments at local Albury 
schools. Angela has been another amazing asset to our school. She in her 
time here has undertaken a leadership position, acting as Assistant  
Principal on occasions and has certainly value added to our team. The input 
and dedication Angela has for our staff and students has been exceptional. 

We have been given clearance to advertise Gary’s soon to be vacant 
Assistant Principal position. The process will continue into Term 1 next year, 
with the successful applicant appointed to begin in Term 2. In the meantime, 
Miss Lucy Capstick has been successful in undertaking this position for 
Term 1 in a relieving capacity. 
 



We also welcome Mrs Natasha Long and Mrs Chloe 
Catanzariti as new teachers on our staff for 2020. We 
look forward to having the expertise on our team. 
 
We still have some teaching vacancies to fill prior to the 
New Year. This may occur throughout the school 
holidays. So please bear with me if this is not finalised in 
the next few weeks as I endeavour 
to ensure only the best teachers 
are chosen to educate our students 
here at Hanwood.  

This is the perfect segue into 
thanking our Hanwood staff for 
another year of professionalism, 
commitment and passion. We truly 
have an amazing team here and 
one I am so proud to be a part of. Many do not see the 
huge amount of work, often out of hours, that our 
teachers put in to the benefit of our students. Brilliant 
teaching does not just happen although they do make it 
look easy. I look forward to another productive and hectic 
year ahead with you all. 

School captains 2020 … 
Congratulations to our students who were voted in to be 
our school leaders for next year. They are: 
 
Captains                        Vice Captains 
 
Nell Wadsworth  Jayda Cook 
Jayden Bonetti   Luke Robinson 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Reports 
All student reports will be sent home on Friday 13th 
December. These will be in a sealed envelope and given 
to your child by the classroom teacher. Any parents 
wishing to make an appointment to discuss the report, 
please do so by contacting the school office. 

 
Right: Principal’s award 
 
 
 
 
Below: Citizenship awards 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Classes 2020 
We will maintain our 11 classes for 2020 as a result of 
the drought supplementation provided by the NSW 
Department of Education.  
 

Teachers at Hanwood for 2020 will include: 
 

Kinder - Miss Haley Griffin 
Kinder - Miss Michelle Bresolin 
 
1/2CB - Mrs Nikki Callinan/Mrs Abby Braithwaite 
1/2LC - Mrs Natasha Long/Mrs Chloe Catanzariti 
1/2KB - Mrs Katrina Ceccato/Mrs Carmel Baird 
 

3/4S - Mrs Susan McAllister 
3/4Y - Mr Michael Young 
3/4?? -TBC after Friday 13/11 
 

5/6A - Miss Simone Amaro 
5/6L - Ms Lucy Capstick 
5/6 ??- TBC after Friday for Term 1/Term 2 - Newly 
appointed Assistant Principal  
 

Library - Mrs Wendy Mackerras 
Italian - Mrs Paulina Violi 
PE - Miss Katie Fletcher 
 

Learning and Support Team 

 Mrs Gaynor Castellaro 

 Mrs Carmel Baird 

 Mrs Jill Vaessen 

 Miss Meg McGreal - TBC 

 Mrs Carri D’Aquino 
 

School Learning Support Officers 

 Mrs Aimee Gibbs 

 Mrs Denise Hearn 

 Mrs Susan Armanini 

 Mrs Rachael Fattore 
 

Administration Staff 

 Mrs Wendy Collis 

 Mrs Julie Napoli 

 Mrs Melissa DalBroi 

 Mr David Milne 
 

Teachers are currently finalising the class lists for next 
year. We take this responsibility very seriously and 
ensure every student and their learning needs are 
considered to place them in the best learning 
environment possible. 

 

Important dates for your diary 

 Thursday 12th December at 5:30  
Year 6 Graduation Dinner 

 Thursday 12th December at 7:00  
Year 6 Farewell in the hall 

 Friday 13th December at 2:30 
Kindergarten Graduation in the hall 

 Monday 16th December  
Canteen sausage sizzle lunch orders (orders page 5) 

 Tuesday 17th December - all day 
Year 5 & 6 at Lake Talbot 

 Wednesday 18th December  
Last day of school for staff and students 

 Tuesday 28th January 2020  
Staff Development Day 

 Wednesday 29th January  
Year 1-6 return to school 



 Wed/Thurs 29-30/1 
Best Start appointments for Kinder students 

 Friday 31st January  
Kindergarten commence school 
 
Wednesday 18th December - 3pm Special assembly 
On Wednesday at 3pm we will be holding a special 
assembly. We will be handing out our 300 individual 
points medallions, Principal Distinction Awards as well as 
a new 100% Attendance recognition Certificate. 
 
We will also farewell our Year 6 students for the final 
time. 
 
Presentation Day 
Thank you to all the parents, families and community 
members who attended our 2019 Presentation Day. It 
was fabulous to see so many people coming to support 
the celebrations of our students and their achievements 
this year.  
 
Our Director, Educational Leadership was not only very 
pleased with the level of community support our school 
receives, but he is also extremely pleased and proud of 
our students’ academic achievement and the high level of 
professional learning our teachers have undertaken this 
year.  
 
Award Winners for 2020  
KP 
Bill Condon - Academic Achievement 
Domenico Macri - Outstanding Application 
Gus Gillies - Citizenship 
 
KB 
Cali Kirkwood - Academic Achievement 
Lakon Campbell - Improvement in all areas 
Harriette Dissegna - Citizenship 
 
1/2C 
Zavian Miles - Academic Achievement 
Rhys Campbell - Application and improvement 
Lucas Brill - Citizenship 
 
1/2K 
Aaliyah Oldham - Academic Achievement 
Alani Favero– Outstanding achievement in numeracy 
Shubreet Kaur - Citizenship 
 
1/2G 
Tyler Hume - Yr 2 Academic Achievement 
Domenica Macri - Yr 1 Academic Achievement 
Tommy Schirripa - Citizenship 
 
3/4DM 
Oscar Dossetor - Academic Achievement 
James Atkinson - Outstanding Improvement 
Addison Vidler - Citizenship 
 
3/4S 
Misha Brill - Yr 3 Academic Achievement 
Christian Sergi - Yr 4 Academic Achievement 
Madeline Serafin - Citizenship 
 
3/4Y 
Rian Cabahug - Academic Achievement 
Ethan Tropeano - Consistent Application 
Brennah-Lee Abera Crowe - Citizenship 
 

5/6L 
Lara Crooks - Academic Achievement 
Ryan Irvin - Dedication and Achievement in maths 
Rachela Macri - Citizenship 
 
5/6CB 
Nell Wadsworth - Academic Achievement 
Rhiannon Watt - Academic Achievement 
Teagan Flanagan - Citizenship 
 
5/6A 
Myah Sergi - Academic Achievement 
Leila Ratcliff - Exemplary role model 
Tatum Foster - Citizenship 
 
Library 
Kinder - Alexis Johnston 
Stage 1 - Himanideep Kaur 
Stage 2 - Layla Phillpot 
Stage 3 - Katrina Laviano 
 
Italian 
Stage 1 - Candy Misiloi 
Stage 2 - Siena Giovinazzo 
Stage 3 - Manveer Kaur (Bernie Mahony Shield) 
 
Junior boy sportsperson - Beau Wikitera 
Junior girls sportsperson - Havana Cook 
Senior boy sportsperson - James Dal Broi 
Senior girl sportsperson - Jayda Cook 
 
Riverina Representatives 
Natasha Stradiotto 
James Dal Broi 
Jayda Cook 
Josh Serafin 
Tulsa Stevenson 
Reese Vidler 
 
Premier’s Sports Award - Reese Vidler (above) 
 
Champion House—Swimming - Fraser 
Champion House—Athletics - Fraser 
Broomham Shield - Fraser 
 
Dux Year 6—Rahni Cabahug  
 
Overall Lee Summers Award—Angelo Macri 
 
Director's Award - Rahni Cabahug 
 
Principal’s Award—Paige Munday 
 
Raphael Family Creative Arts Award Ryan Irvin 
 
Nelse Dallow Award - Esther Abera Crowe 

 
Left: Captains 2019 and 2020 
 
 
 

 
Right: Sports 
champions 



Hanwood Public School 2020 
To begin school at the commencement of 2020 can all 
parents/carers provide the following for your child/ren: 

 
Kindergarten 

 2 boxes of tissues (class sharing) 

 Library bag (labelled) 

 6 large glue sticks (class sharing) 

 A4 plastic document folder (envelop) with press stud 
close  - labelled 

 1 liquid “disinfectant soap on tap” bottle (class 
sharing) 

 Black school shoes or joggers - labelled 

 Paint shirt - labelled (old large t-shirt or similar) 

 Kindergarten hats donated by Hanwood P&C.  

 Spare set of clothes including underwear and 
socks ….. In a plastic bag within school bag (all 
year) - labelled 

 
All other classroom supplies are provided by the 
school 
Please ensure all items are clearly marked with 
your child’s name. 
 
Years 1 & 2 

 2 box of tissues 

 One container of ‘Soap on Tap’ 

 One SMALL pencil case 

 6 grey lead pencils 

 Coloured pencils 

 Textas 

 2 highlighters 

 4 glue sticks (large) 

 2 whiteboard markers 

 Eraser 

 Pencil sharpener that holds the 
shavings 

 Scissors 

 A4 plastic document folder (envelop) with press stud 
close, labelled for Home Readers and News Plans 

 Paint shirt 
 
Years 3, 4, 5 & 6 
Pencil case with: 

 Red and blue pens (year 4 to year 6) 

 30 cm ruler (plastic) 

 3 large glue sticks (and replace as required 
throughout the year) 

 Sharpener 

 Scissors 

 Eraser 

 Coloured pencils/textas (no pastel crayons please) 

 4 HB pencils 

 3 boxes of tissues 

 One ‘pump liquid hand soap’ 

 USB (thumb drive) for technology lessons (on a 
lanyard [cord] please) if requiring a new one 

 4 highlighters for literacy lessons 

 2 whiteboard markers & Chux wipes 

 A novel from a book series (eg Deltora Quest, Rowan 
of Rin etc) or other to keep at school for in class 
reading 

 One A4 exercise book for homework activities 
Please ensure all items are clearly marked with your 
child’s name. 

All students will need: 

 Water bottle for classroom wrapped in cloth or cover 
(no juice or cordial please) 

 1 piece of fruit or vegetable each day for Fruit Break 
at 10.30 

 1 library bag (available for purchase at the office) 

 1 BROAD BRIMMED HAT - NO CAPS PLEASE 
(available for purchase at the office).  

 Kindergarten hats donated by Hanwood P&C.  

Above left: Kindergarten awards   
Above right: Stage 1 awards 
 
Below left: Stage 2 awards Below: Stage 3 awards 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Below: Library and Italian awards 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Right: Dux 2019 and Director’s 
award 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Above: Riverina representatives 
 



TERM 4 2019 

Week 9 

Monday 9/12 
Ann Maree Agostini 

Friday 13/12 
Ann Maree Agostini 

Week 10 

Monday 16/12 
Ann Maree Agostini 

 

TERM 1 2020 

Week 1 

Monday 27/1 
 

Friday  31/1 
Ann Maree Agostini 
Clare Dal Broi 
Josie Brady 

Week 2 

Monday  3/2 
Ann Maree Agostini 
Erin Bonetti 

Friday 7/2 
Ann Maree Agostini 
Rachel Whitworth 
Gemma Harris 

Week 3 

Monday  10/2 
Ann Maree Agostini 
Janelle Laird 

Friday 14/2 
Ann Maree Agostini 
Kate Flanagan 

Week 4 

Monday 17/2 
Ann Maree Agostini 
Eliza Serafin 

Friday 21/2 
Ann Maree Agostini 
Natalie Caqusau 
Clare Dal Broi 

Week 5 

Monday 24/2 
Ann Maree Agostini 
Alicia Webb 

Friday 28/2 
Ann Maree Agostini 
Kim Dal Broi 
Gemma Irvin 

Week 6 

Monday 2/3 
Ann Maree Agostini 
Ann Marie Schirripa 

Friday 6/3 
Ann Maree Agostini 
Mel Bonetti 
Elli Horton 

Week 7 

Monday 9/3 
Ann Maree Agostini 
Lisa DeMarco 

Friday 13/3 
Ann Maree Agostini 
Rosalee Sergi 
Tracey Dall’Est 

Week 8 

Monday 16/3 
Ann Maree Agostini 
Di Ratcliff 

Friday 20/3 
Ann Maree Agostini 
Natalie Caqusau 
Elli Horton 

Week 9 

Monday 23/3 
Ann Maree Agostini 

Friday 27/3 
Ann Maree Agostini 

Week 10 

Monday 30/3 
Ann Maree Agostini 

Friday 3/4 
Ann Maree Agostini 

Week 11 

Monday 6/4 
Ann Maree Agostini 

Friday 10/4 
Ann Maree Agostini 





TERM 4 

 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Sat Sun 

9 

9/12 Presentation 
Day 10 am (no 
sausage sizzle) - 
normal canteen 

10/12 11/12 stage 1 & 2 
movie excursion 
9:30—12:30 

12/12 Intensive 
Swimming 
Year 6 graduation 
5:30 

13/12 Kindergarten 
graduation 2:30 

14/12 1512 

10 

16/12 P&C 
Sausage sizzle 
 
Canteen open for 
ice-creams etc 

17/12 Year 5/6 
Lake Talbot 
 
Canteen open for 
ice-creams etc 

18/12 Last day of 
school year 
3:00 Year 6 final 
farewell and 
medallion 
presentation 
 
Canteen open for 
ice-creams etc at 
recess only 

19/12 20/12 21/12 22/12 

TERM 1 2020 

 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Sat Sun 

1 

27/1 Australia day  
Public holiday 

28/1 Staff 
Development Day 

29/1 Best Start 
testing Kinder 
Year 1-6 students 
return 

30/1 Best Start 
Testing Kinder 

31/1 Kindergarten 
commence school 

1/2 2/2 

2 
3/2  4/2 5/2 6/2 7/2 8/2 9/2 

3 
10/2 11/2 Hanwood 

Swimming Carnival 
Year 2-6 

12/2 13/2 14/2 15/2 16/2 

4 
17/2 18/2 19/2 20/2 21/2 22/2 23/2 

5 
24/2 25/2 26/2 27/2 28/2 29/2 1/3 Leave for 

Young 
Leaders 

6 
2/3 Young Leaders 
Conference 
Sydney 

3/3 4/3 5/3 6/3 7/3 8/3 

7 
9/3 10/3 11/3 12/3 13/3 14/3 15/3 

8 
16/3 17/3 18/3 19/3 20/3 Bullying No 

Way Day 
21/3 22/3 

9 
23/3 24/3 25/3 

Performance—You 
Can Do It! 

26/3 27/3 28/3 29/3 

10 
       

20120 assemblies. Term 1 - Monday 3pm, Term 2 - Tuesday 3pm, Term 3 - Wednesday 3pm, Term 4 - Thursday 


